Eddington Fire Department

Holden Fire/Rescue

Date: January 7, 2022
To: Town of Clifton 
From: Chief Ryan Davis 
RE: Hopkins Pond Response  

On Tuesday January 4th, around 5:30pm, Eddington and Holden Fire responded for a possible chimney fire on the Hopkins Pond Rd in Clifton. While enroute, our dispatch upgraded the call to a building fire as the caller stated smoke was coming out of the walls. As crews responded, Deputy Chief Craig Russell requested Lakeside Lawncare immediately knowing of potential ice issues with this road. The request went through quickly from our dispatch and we were immediately contacted by owner Josh Greer stating they were headed our way. 

Crews were able to access the home immediate, even with very icy road conditions. Shortly after our arrival, Scott Grant from Lakeside Lawncare was sanding the road and on scene to help. As expected, our engine once on scene slide off the roadway just enough to spin tires and get stuck. Scott assisted with sand and shovels to get us safely back on the roadway. The fire was extinguished and then Scott made sure we could get all our equipment out. 
It is not always the case to get a highway crew available quickly for emergency response. Lakeside had outstanding service this night and was crucial piece of response on this fire. Huge thank you to Lakeside and their crew, especially Scott Grant.  This is a company and crew that went above and beyond of what the Town of Clifton has asked them to do. 

Ryan Davis, Fire Chief 
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